Subject: Thank you for your response, etc.

Date: 4/27/2004, 10:25 PM

From: Elena Ruth Sassower < judgewatchers@aol.com>

To: Ombudsman Internet DropBox <ombudsman@washpost.com>

Organization: Center for Judicial Accountability, Inc.

Dear Mr. Getler,

Thank you for your prompt response. I am happy to follow whatever the usual protocol is. With all due respect, however, I would have expected that before you called upon Mr. Cauvin and his editor to respond to my complaint, as only generally identified by my phone messages and e-mail to you, you would want to obtain more of the specifics. As to these, I am most eager to speak with you, at your convenience, so that your professional assessment of the situation may be properly informed.

Again, thank you.

Elena Sassower

> >

Ombudsman Internet DropBox wrote on 4/27/2004, 4:45 PM:

> I will get back to you. Sorry not to have answered sooner I've asked the > reporter and his editor for their reaction to your complaint.